




























COMSTOCK VILLAGE HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL MEETING 
OCTOBER 18, 2023 

 
Board President Chas Cox called the Annual Meeting of Comstock Village Homeowners’ 
Association to order at 7:04 pm on October 18, 2023.  The meeting was held at Fire Station #18, 
6830 Hadler View.  A quorum was present via attendance and proxies.  Chas welcomed guests 
that attended and appreciated their participation in the Annual Meeting.   
 
ASSOCIATION REVIEW 
Chas Cox presented the Association Review.  CVHA is a non-for-profit organization that is in the 
black.  After the vote in May of 2023 annual assessments in the amount of $88 will be sent out 
in January of 2024.  The CVHA Board members are strictly volunteers, while the Administrator is 
the only paid employee.  The CVHA Board holds money in reserve for issues that might arise. 
 
Chas discussed the Director’s responsibilities, highlighting this enforcement of covenants and 
the review of improvement applications.  Complaints submitted by homeowners remain 
anonymous.  Homeowners are encouraged to attempt neighborhood resolution issues on their 
own prior to contacting the Board.  In addition, Chas highlighted that since the last Annual 
Meeting there have been 76 improvement Applications submitted and 28 home sales in 
Comstock Village.  Chas also discussed activities that Comstock Village Homeowners can 
participate in which includes the Spring and Fall Clean-up weekends, the annual Garage sale 
which happens in the spring and the Concert in the Park which is held in June.  It was 
announced that next year’s concert is anticipated to be held in June 2024.  The City of Colorado 
Springs also sponsors a twice yearly Fire Mitigation Chipping program which Comstock Village 
announces to homeowners and, in which they can participate in.   
 
FINANCIAL REVIEW OF SEPTEMBER 30, 2023 
 
Jason Bianchi presented the year in review in regards to the costs/expenditures in the last year.   
Due to inflation expenses have gone up and Jason talked through the budget line by line.  The 
proposed budget for 2024 was reviewed highlighting like items which have experiences changes 
in the last year and the recommendations of the $40 increase per household in expenses due to 
the rate of inflation at this time.   
 
It was moved, and seconded and passed to approve the 2024  Budget, with the annual 
assessment to be $88.00 per property.  



COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
COMMON AREAS:   It was stated the Common Area Committee is a group of dedicated 
volunteers, which meets monthly to manage over 42 acres.  Frank Barber, Common Area Chair, 
presented a review of the areas which have been concentrated on in 2023 including mitigation, 
maintenance and what is to be prioritized in the next year.  It was suggested that homeowners 
who would like to volunteer for this committee to assist in the maintenance and all assistance 
would be welcomed.   
 
TRAFFIC/EXTRA DUTY POLICE:    Devon Bufmack from Baker & King Security Services was 
present and gave an overview of the responsibilities and duties of the security service.   He 
explained they provide patrols 20 hours a month which have staggered times but generally 
these patrols are done in the evening.  He answered homeowner questions on their patrols and 
areas of concentration.  If homeowners have non-emergency concerns, it was suggested they 
call the CSPD at (719) 444-7000.  There is also a website at citycodeenforcement.com which can 
be used for reporting purposes.  Devon gave out cards to homeowners for them to call Baker & 
King if they have concerns or wish to report an incident.  These CVHA patrols are funded by 
contributions from homeowners and the additional patrols are scheduled based on crime trend 
in the area.   
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE:   Chas Cox, Cheryl Jensen, John Ugarte, Janet Wagner, Al Watson, 
and Jesse Wilkinsin are running for election.  It was moved, seconded, and passed to open to 
floor to nominations.  There were none, it was moved, seconded and passed to close the floor.   
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Election was held via mail ballots and 112 ballots were received.   The ballots were counted by a 
current Board member and homeowner.  The results of the election will be sent out by mass 
email within the next 24 hours announcing the new Board members.   
 
The 2024 budget was approved.   
 
OPEN FORUM 
 
Questions on financial health of the HOA were discussed with the board assuring homeowners 
the HOA is in good financial standing.   Concerned residents spoke about an unpleasant  
encounter with a board member due to the removal of waste items into the dumpster during 



clean-up week.  President Chas Cox will meet with those residents privately to further address 
the issue.   
 
The new website was discussed and homeowners were told this is a work in progress and 
updates will continue to be made on an on-going basis.   
 
ADJOURN: 
 
It was moved, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted. 
Cathy Gelston, Administrator 


